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On the doors in and out of our 
house is a small device that holds 

a scroll with the words from 
Deuteronomy 6:4-9.  It is a 

mezuzah, a reminder in a Jewish 
home to remind them of the covenant 

with God made after the Exodus. 
 

“Hear, O Israel:  The Lord is our God, the Lord 
alone.  You shall love the Lord your God with all 
your heart, and with all your soul, and with all 
your might.  Keep these words that I am 
commanding you today in your heart.  Recite 
them to your children and talk about them when 
you are at home and when you are away, when 
you lie down and when you rise.  Bind them as 
a sign on your hand, fix them as an emblem on 
your forehead, and write them on the doorposts 
of your house and on your gates.” 
 

Do we remember to talk about our faith in our 
home, to our children?  Do we remember the 
promises of God when we depart and when we 
return?  Are they ever before us and with us like 
our hands and our reflection in the mirror?  
Probably not.  We tend to talk little about what 
we truly think is important, favoring instead to 
discuss popular topics such as sports, weather, 
and politics.  What do you talk about with your 
family? 
 

John Adland is the rabbi at Temple Israel in 
Canton, OH.  He became Marsha’s rabbi and a 
friend of my family when he was in Lexington, 
KY.  He does a weekly piece which he sends 
through Google documents to those who know 
and respect him.  His “Shabbat Shalom” column 
sent out on July 15, 2011 inspired this article.  
Here is what Jon said. 
 

“Every Friday morning on NPR at 6:25 AM is a 
segment called Story Corps.  ‘Story Corps is an 
independent nonprofit project whose mission is 
to honor and celebrate the lives of everyday  
Americans by listening to their stories.’  What  

 
you get is a snippet of a conversation or 
interview between two people.  It could be a 
husband and wife, siblings, friends, relatives.  
This morning a father was telling his daughter 
about her grandfather.  The details aren’t 
important though it was very emotional for him 
to speak about this, but what is important is that 
he didn’t learn an important detail of his father’s 
life until late in life.  His father didn’t talk much 
or share much.   
 

“I thought about this as I listened to something I 
have counseled often to parents.  ‘Tell your 
children about your life.  Tell them what you do, 
where you volunteer, what you like and dislike, 
what is important and what you are passionate 
about.’  I met a couple this week, who were 
talking to me about end of life issues and I said 
the same thing to them so that when the time 
comes to prepare a eulogy they will know about 
their mother or father.  More often than not our 
children are not present in our lives.  Sure we 
share vacations with them when they are 
younger or go to their schools for performances 
or watch them compete, but do we tell them 
what meetings we attend in the evening, where 
we contribute our money, why we vote the way 
we do, or what is truly important to us?  Our 
children leave and live their own lives and when 
they do the conversations aren’t about these 
things.  It was different when people grew up 
and lived their lives surrounded by family, but 
for the most part this doesn’t happen.  Add to 
this scenario the fact that when the children are 
able to see, hear, and remember what we are 
doing when they are at home is when they are 
teens.  Most teens don’t take a huge interest in 
the lives of their parents.” 
 

How well do you know your parents?  DO you 
know what they felt was important?  DO you 
know why they believed as they did?  I do not 
have a complete knowledge, but I do have a 
sense from conversations with them and their 



actions.  Most of this knowledge I gained when I 
was in college.  I hope that my children know 
what I hold important and what I believe.  
Maybe if we were more willing to discuss our 
feelings and beliefs with our families, we would 
not fear as much to share our hopes and 
dreams with others.  We might find a strength in 
sharing more than superficiality with friends, 
colleagues, and family.  We might even find the 
strength to follow the words of Deuteronomy 
and live in closer covenant with God. 
 

Shalom,   Darrell  
 

AUGUST ELDERS & DEACONS 
 

The Elders and Deacons scheduled to serve in 
August are: Elders:  Randy Bickley and Juliet 
Nolde and Deacons: Ruth Griffith, Jerri 
Bosarge, Gidget Hurlbert and Laurie Cook. 

 
AUGUST NURSERY SCHEDULE 

 

 August   7  Mike Hurlbert 
 August 14  Jessica & Angie 
 August 21 
 August 28  Mike Hurlbert 
 
AUGUST SCRIPTURE & SERMONS 
 

 

 
 
 

CWF GRACE GROUP 
On September 15th we will resume our monthly 
meetings with a covered dish meal and our 
business meeting and program. 

 
SAFE HOUSE NEEDS 

 

Dishwasher Detergent 
Mattress covers, twin size 

Cleaning Supplies 
Paper Towels 

Flashlights & batteries 
Alarm Clocks 
Toothbrushes  

 
FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

 

During the time of the fellowship hall 
renovation, please bring your Hearts to Heroes, 
Food Pantry items, and Safe House items to 
the Narthex.  Please label your bags so   they 
will be taken to the appropriate places.    
Remember, even though it is summer these 
organizations still have needs each month. 
 

Thank you for your help in supporting these 
organizations.  
 

PRECIOUS WORDS 
 

Prayer is not a “spare wheel” that you 
pull out when in trouble, but it is a 
“steering wheel” that directs the right 
path throughout. 
 

Why is a car’s windshield so large & the 
rear view mirror so small?  Because our 
PAST is not as important as our 
FUTURE.   So look ahead and move on. 
 

Friendship is like a book.  It takes a few 
seconds to burn, but it takes years to 
write. 
 

All things in life are temporary.  If going 
well, enjoy it as they will not last forever.  
If going wrong, don’t worry as they can’t 
last long either. 
 

Often when we lose hope and think this 
is the end, GOD smiles from above and 
says, “Relax, sweetheart, it’s just a bend, 
not the end! 
 

Worrying does not take away tomorrow’s 
troubles; it takes away today’s peace. 

 

Aug. 7 2011 
Scripture:  Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28 

Sermon:  Ascending by Going Down
 

Aug. 14, 2011 
Scripture:  Matthew 15:21-28 
Sermon:  Crumbs for the Dogs 

 

Aug. 21, 2011 
Scripture:  Romans 12:1-8 
Sermon:  Sacrificial Living 

 

Aug. 28, 2011 
Scripture:  Romans 12:9-21 
Sermon:  The Christian Way 





 
A PENCIL MAKER TOLD THE PENCIL FIVE IMPORTANT LESSONS
JUST BEFORE PUTTING IT IN THE BOX: 

 

• EVERYTHING YOU DO WILL ALWAYS LEAVE A MARK. 
• YOU CAN ALWAYS CORRECT THE MISTAKES YOU MAKE.    
• WHAT IS IMPORTANT IS WHAT IS INSIDE OF YOU. 
• IN LIFE, YOU WILL UNDERGO PAINFUL SHARPENINGS, WHICH WILL 

ONLY MAKE YOU STRONGER. 
• TO BE THE BEST PENCIL, YOU MUST ALLOW YOURSELF TO BE

HELD AND GUIDED BY THE HAND THAT HOLDS YOU. 
 

We all need to be constantly sharpened.  This parable may encourage you to know that
you are a special person, with unique God-given talents and abilities.  Only you can 
fulfill the purpose which you were born to accomplish.  Never allow yourself to get
discouraged and think that your life is insignificant and cannot be changed and, like the
pencil, always remember that the most important part of who you are, is what’s inside of
you and then allow yourself to be guided by the hand of God. 
 

“Everything Goes Better When God Takes the Lead.” 
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